

TOWNSHIP OFFICE CLOSURE

Please note that the Prince Township Office will be closed on Monday, Nov. 11th 2013 for Remembrance Day.

HOLIDAY GARBAGE

As a result of the Nov. 11th, 2013 Remembrance Day, garbage and recycling pick up will be one day late.

BLUE BOX COLLECTION

Town Line to 4185 S	Second Line West
Nov	v. 5 th
	⁷ . 19 th
Dec	c. 3 rd
Marshall Drive to en	d of Gros Cap
Nov	. 13 th
Nov.	. 26 th
Dec	. 10 th

PRINCE LAKE

Prince Lake garbage will now be picked up at the corner of Prince Lake Road and Second Line starting Nov. 5th, 2013. Garbage must be at the curb by 7:30 am.

Anyone requiring garbage tags please call or drop by the municipal office. (705)-779-2992 Ext. 100

RECREATION COMMITTEE

The recreation committee will be meeting Tuesday November 19th, 2013 at 7 p.m. in the Everyone welcome! library.

NEWSLETTER November 2013



Photos courtesy of the Dept. of National Defence

RINK BOARD SET UP **VOLUNTEERS NEEDED**

Please come to the Community Centre, Saturday Nov. 3^{rd,} 2013 at 2 p.m. to set up the rink boards. Your support would be greatly appreciated.



JOYFull Socks Christmas Campaign

JOYfull Socks was launched two year ago by Leslie Cassidy-Amadio. She is launching this campaign again in

hopes of matching or exceeding the successful inaugural year.

It is very easy to be involved. You can purchase a pair of socks, men's, women's or children's and fill them with age and gender appropriate grooming articles.

Grooming products may include soap. shampoo, cream rinse, toothpaste, toothbrush, floss, hand lotion, combs, hair brushes or razors. Just to mention a few. Also, the Soup Kitchen is in need of canned fruit, juices, coffee mate, canned milk, skim milk powder and snack items for children, such as granola bars and fruit cups and anything healthy. And so much more!

You can donate in many ways; purchase and fill socks, donate socks unfilled, donate grooming products, donate non-perishable food items. donate gently used clothing or toys, or buy a new toy for a child. There are so many ways to be involved and each and every way will make a difference.

The filled socks and donations are presented to patrons of the Soup Kitchen Community Centre. in Sault Ste. Marie.

Please bring your donation by December 9th. 2013 to the Prince Township Office at 3042 Second Line West or call Leslie (705) 779-2836 for pick up.

THE SAULT BOOK

Anyone wanting a new telephone book, please come to the Township Office. The books are not being delivered door to door in the Township.

CHANGE YOUR CLOCK, CHANGE YOUR BATTERIES

On November 3rd at 2 a.m., you set your clocks back one hour. When you change your clocks, change the batteries in your smoke alarms too!

APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS & COMMITTEES

Appointments to Boards & Committees will be made at the council meeting December 10th, 2013.

Library Board Museum Board Recreation Committee

Interested parties are requested to submit an application. We would like to encourage everyone including youth/students to apply. Applications are available from the Township Office or if you would like one mailed please call (705) 779-2992 Ext 100.

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

DOG CATCHER

The Township is in need of an individual interested in a position to deal with stray dogs. This person would have to have their own vehicle.

CLEANER WANTED FOR THE COMMUNITY CENTRE

The Township is in need of an individual interested in cleaning the community center in the evenings, three times a week.

Anyone interested in any of these positions please contact Peggy Greco,

CAO/Administrator, 3042 Second Line West, Prince Township, ON P6A 6K4 (705)779-2992 ext 101 or pgreco@twp.prince.on.ca

FIRE PERMITS

Burning permits are no longer required until April 1, 2014. However day burning is not allowed without gaining permission from the fire chief. Small cook fires are permitted during the day.

FIRE DEPARTMENT

As you know, the winter season is knocking at our door. Heaters are turned on and wood stoves are cranked up.

This is just a friendly reminder from your local Fire Department.

- Test your smoke alarms and remember to replace the batteries
- If you burn wood or other fuel, consider purchasing a carbon monoxide detector, it could be a life-saver!
- If you already have a carbon monoxide detector, test it and remember to replace the batteries.
- Make sure your furnace or wood stove is in proper working order and check that the chimney is clear of any obstructions.

 Make a fire escape plan and be sure to practice, practice and practice!

If you have any questions, please feel free to call the Fire Hall at 705-779-FIRE(3473).



Early Learning Circle

Early learning circle provides children with an opportunity to learn and explore through discussion of experiences and individuality. We will include a variety of fun, interactive and hands-on activities for children, reinforcing listening and socialization skills. Every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday at 11:00am.

School Readiness Program

This program is designed for children ages 3-5 years old. It is a six week learning readiness course, providing age appropriate and developmentally appropriate instruction to children, which will enhance their entry into kindergarten or other structured environments. Begins Tuesday, October 29, 2013 at RM Moore Public School from 1:00pm-2:00pm and 2:00pm-3:00pm. Registration is required. Please call 705-779-3627.

Mother Goose/Story Time

Come on out and enjoy Mother Goose Time! We will be having interactive stories and songs with all materials we use to take home to keep. Begins at 10:45am, Thursday, October 31, 2013 for six weeks. We will be having these sessions

in our Prince Township Public Library. Come on out and enjoy some singing and a story!

Fun with Science

You and your child can experience and explore the joy of science through safe, simple and fun activities. This six week program will begin on Thursday November 7, 2013 at 6:30pm.

Fun Fall Crafts

Fall is full of fun things from bright, colourful leaves to big, plump pumpkins! Join us in creating fun fall crafts using a variety of materials from outside and inside the home! Saturdays, beginning October 19, 2013 for four weeks at 11:00am.

Tiny Tot Gym Time

This gross motor activity will work on you and your child's balance,

coordination and cardio, while playing fungames and singing songs.

Begins Friday, November 1, 2013 at 10:30am for six weeks. Come on out and get some fun exercise!

Outdoor Adventures

Join us outside for various physical and learning activities that will spark your child's interest in the natural world and help build their imagination. Explore the seasons through activities such as ice skating, sliding, scavenger hunts, bubbles, water play and much more. Thursdays beginning October 31, 2013 from 1:00pm to 2:30pm for six weeks.

ELR Consultant Visit

The Early Learning Resource Consultants work with parents and community agencies to provide a circle of care for children with special needs. An Early Learning Resource Consultant will be available on the Wednesday, November 27, 2013 from 10:00am to 11:30am. Topic discussions will begin at 10:30 am, followed by

opportunities for information sharing and question/answer sessions.

Christmas Craft Corner

Our Christmas Craft Corner is filled with easy creative Christmas crafts so cute that you could give them as gifts to someone special. Come join us and make some of these fun and inexpensive crafts, beginning Saturday November 30, 2013 at 11:00 a.m. for four weeks.

Prince Township Best Start Hub will be closed Saturday, November 9, 2013 and Monday, November 11, 2013.

Best Start Hub Hours

Hours

Monday to Friday 9:003:00pm
Thursday, also 6:008:00pm
Saturday 10:003:00pm

Visit us on Facebook: Parent/Child Resource Centre "Best Start Hub" Or Google: Parent/Child Resource Centre "Best Start Hub" if you do not have Facebook Email: prince.beststarthub@hotmail.com



LIBRARY NEWS

CALENDARS: The calendars are in, and our hardworking volunteers will be

delivering them. We will have a few extras for sale at \$10.00 each. This is our major fundraiser, and pays for the lease of best sellers from McNaughton. NO WAITING LIST!!

THANK YOU to Ann Marie M. for her huge donation of nearly new hardcovers and paper backs.

BOOK CLUB: November 14 at 7:00 p.m. BLUE ASYLUM by Kathy Hepinstall. A novel of a Virginia plantation wife who is put on trial and convicted of madness. She is no lunatic, only guilty of disagreeing with her husband on notions of justice, cruelty, and property.

RECOMMENDED READING: Look on the bookshelf for our leased McNaughton titles. both fiction and nonfiction or spin the rack for your favourite author in paper back. We have A HOUSE IN THE SKY by Amanda Lindhout a Canadian woman who was held captive in Somalia for 460 days. She was at the Water Tower as an Algoma Fall Festival presenter. THE BRIDE WORE SIZE 12 by Meg Cabot, a funny fast paced Heather Wells mystery. THE LIGHT IN THE RUINS by Chris Bohjalian is a novel of love, despair, and revenge set in warravaged Tuscany. Finn saved Peyton's life when they were kids and now as an FBI agent. he comes to her rescue in the contemporary romance HOTSHOT by Julie Garwood. Clive Cussler and Thomas Perry bring us THE MAYAN SECRETS. Sam and Remi Fargo while in Mexico providing aid after an earthquake- discover the skeleton of a man clutching an ancient sealed pot containing a Mayan codex... If you like to read, cook, and solve mysteries, try Diane Mott Davidson's THE WHOLE ENCHILADA. Recipes included compliments of caterer Goldy Shultz," she knows her food is to die for"... ROSE HARBOR IN BLOOM by Debbie Macomber is A Cedar

cove series of love, friendship, and the promise of fresh starts.

VOLUNTEERS: We are looking and hope that you will come forward to assist us. They are two hour shifts. Call the library 705-779-3653 ext. 105 and leave a message

REMEMBER: Please put your books in a tied plastic bag before you drop them in the outside box. We are in Winter hours now and would love to see you come in and use your library free of charge.

Look for us on facebook.



THANK YOU

Thanks to all who donated to the Alzheimer's Coffee Break at the Prince Township Public Library. It was sponsored by the Prince Women's Institute in conjunction with the Library. A total of \$46.10 was raised on the wet rainy day.

Regards to all, Sandy Fulcher

Friends of the Prince Township Library News

Second Annual Joyce Kasch Award: Do you know a Prince Township Library volunteer who's given you excellent service over the years?

Perhaps it's someone who kept the bulletin board up-to-date, or helped you log onto the MPAC Web site, or got your kids hooked on The Hobbit before the book was turned into a movie.

If you know an "extra-miler" volunteer, please tell the Friends of the Prince Township

Library. Your nominee may be this year's recipient of the Joyce Kasch Award for excellent service.

The award is named in memory of the late Joyce Kasch (d. 1986), who worked tirelessly to bring a friendly community library, staffed by volunteers, to Prince Township.

To nominate a volunteer, call Margaret Christenson (779-3996), Marguerite La Haye (779-3907), or Judy McGonigal (779-3643) by Nov. 15.

What are Friends For? At the Friends' recent annual general meeting, Treasurer, Judy McGonigal listed the items our group has purchased for the library over the past three years. The total contributions were worth almost \$18,000. They included new shelving, computer equipment, library supplies, and funding to hire summer students through the Canada Summer Jobs program.

That's a substantial achievement for a handful of volunteers (and spouses, kids, grandkids, patrons, and students.) We're looking forward to welcoming new volunteers, as several events are in the works as we approach 2014. If you have any ideas that put the fun into fundraising, please join us.

Station Mall Basket and Bake Sale Nov. 28: The Friends will hold a one-day sale of theme gift basket and homemade baking in the Station Mall from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. We need volunteers to help assemble or label gift baskets and supply baked goods.

We'd also be grateful for donations of hand-crafted items. For further information, contact Dorothy Macnaughton, the Friends' president, at 705-759-0733.

Administrator's Council Report

LEST WE FORGET



"We often take for granted the very things that most deserve our gratitude." - Cynthia Ozick

Food for thought!

The 2014 Election is **only** a year away. Below are a few key dates and facts.

Voting date:

Notwithstanding advance poll arrangements, the 2014 municipal election is scheduled for October 27, 2014 to select one Head of Council and five members of Prince Township Council, as well as a member of each of the four school boards. (English and French, Public and Catholic)

Nomination Period:

Candidate registration opens on January 6, 2014 and ends on September 8th, 2014.

Term Length:

The term of office for all positions is four years.

Qualifications for Municipal Office:

A candidate for municipal office must, upon nomination, be a qualified municipal elector and fulfil all of the following requirements:

- a resident of the municipality, a non-resident owner or tenant of land in the municipality or the spouse of such non-resident owner or tenant:
- a Canadian citizen:
- at least 18 years old;
- · not legally prohibited from voting; and
- not disqualified by any legislation from holding municipal office.

NOTE: A candidate, if nominated, must remain qualified throughout the election and, if elected, throughout the term of office.

Prince Township and the City of Sault Ste. Marie were successful in the second round of the Municipal Infrastructure Investment Initiative (MIII) funding. The province announced last week that we will be receiving over \$3.1 million, jointly. Although it is below the requested amount, it will make the replacement of the 4 bridges (2 on Base Line and 2 on Town Line) possible.

The Environmental Assessment Study for this project is available in the office for anyone interested in reviewing it.

Respectfully submitted, Peggy Greco, CAO/Administrator

Reeve

Ken Lamming 705-779-2875 Cell 705-971-3663 klamming@princetwp.ca

Councillors

Ron Amadio 705–450-3506 ramadio@princetwp.ca
Ian Chambers 705-779-3364 ichambers@princetwp.ca
David Yanni 705-779-3170 dyanni@princetwp.ca
Amy Zuccato 705-257-2757 azuccato@princetwp.ca

BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

David Harnish 705-779-9927

COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE

Regular Council Meetings Tuesday Nov. 12th, 2013 6:45 p.m.

Agendas can be picked up at the municipal office after 4:00 p.m. on the Friday before.

FINAL REMINDER FROM CANADA POST ABOUT YOUR MAILING ADDRESS

Canada Post has sent out reminder letters stating that redirection of your mail will end on November 19, 2013.

Any mail received after this date that does not indicate your new address will be returned to the sender.

Please take the time to make note of those correspondents who are not yet using your new address and take the time to notify them.

Garbage and Recycling

Residential refuse should be curbside before 7:30 a.m. on collection day. Place bags/containers on the ground as close as possible to the roadway, but not on the traveled roadway or on top of snow banks.

Each residence is limited to two bags/containers of refuse. Tags must be affixed to any excess bags/containers. Tags may be purchased at the Airways General Store or the Municipal Office.

Containers may not exceed 121 litres. Any container over 121 litres is considered a storage unit and every bag of refuse in the unit is counted as a bag. Maximum weight for bags/containers is 20 kg. or 44 pounds.

There is an issue with garbage being put into the recycling containers at the back of the municipal office. Styrofoam, plastic bags, margarine/sour cream containers, yogurt containers, fruit/vegetable trays, etc. are **not** accepted. Please check the numbers as well. Only containers with # 1 and # 2 are accepted, with the exception of the containers mentioned above. The recycling area is not to be used to dump your trash. If you have extra trash please purchase extra garbage tags or take it to the local landfill.

Please be advised that the Recycling Crew will no longer sort your recycling due to safety concerns. (eg. Broken glass, can lids, dirty diapers etc.) If it is not sorted properly it will be left behind.

Please DO NOT use plastic bags to sort your recycling. The recycling depot does not take the plastic bags, so the road crew has to spend time undoing the bags and taking everything out of the bags. We do appreciate everyone's efforts to make it easier for our Road Crew.

EMERGENCY PLANNING FOR EXTREME COLD WEATHER

<u>Prepare Your Home and Car for Winter</u> At Home:

- Have alternate means of heating with sufficient fuel, such as a wood or propane furnace, or a kerosene heater. Ensure alternative source of heat is approved for indoor use
- Generator with several days' worth of fuel (Caution: generators produce toxic gases such as carbon monoxide. These should only be used outdoors where fumes may be vented safely.)
- Electric space heaters with automatic shut-off and non-glowing elements(to reduce the risk of fire)
- Blankets

In the Car:

- Travel with a mobile phone
- Blankets and other warm clothing (gloves, toques, jacket) – never rely on a car for heat since it may break down
- First aid kit
- · Signaling device, such as road flares
- Booster cables
- Toolkit
- Bag of sand (to pour on ice or snow for added traction)
- Tow rope
- Collapsible shovel
- Flash light and spare batteries
- Candles and matches
- Brightly colored clothes
- Container of water and high energy bars
- Windshield scraper

Smoke Alarms: No Battery, No Chance!

Fire Department

As you know, the winter season is knocking at our door. Heaters are turned on and wood stoves are cranked up.

This is just a friendly reminder from your local Fire Department.

- Test your smoke alarms and remember to replace the batteries
- If you burn wood or other fuel, consider purchasing a carbon monoxide detector, it could be a life-saver!
- If you already have a carbon monoxide detector, test it and remember to replace the batteries.
- Make sure your furnace or wood stove is in proper working order and check that the chimney is clear of any obstructions.
- Make a fire escape plan and be sure to practice, practice and practice!

If you have any questions, please feel free to call the Fire Hall at 705-779-FIRE(3473).

Country Collectables

CHRISTMAS OPEN HOUSE

At

185 Mountainview Drive Second Line West, 4th left pass Airport Rd. Turn off

Thursday, Nov 7^{th} - 12 pm - 9 pm Friday, Nov. 8^{th} - 12 pm - 9 pm Saturday, Nov. 9^{th} - 10 am - 5 pm Sunday, Nov. 10^{th} - 11 am - 4 pm

Original crafted Christmas Wreath, arrangements, Jewellery, Snowmen, Hand Quilting, Soaps, Sewing, Painting, Baby and Pet Wear, Floral Design, Handmade Lace, Tree Decoration, Knitting, Rag Dolls, Home Décor, Christmas Bears and more. Sample from our large Gourmet section and enjoy a little Christmas magic with us.

DOOR PRIZES NO HST VISA MASTERCARD, DEBIT

A BAG WITH RAGS

Cleaning Services Available
Call Pat at 705-942-4391
Prices available upon request
*Bonded



Recycling

Recycling saves trees, protects habitat, helps reduce greenhouse gases, reduces the need for landfills, and curbs pollution. The average homeowner can reduce garbage by as much as 30 or 40 per cent by recycling. Increasing the use of your blue box will minimize household garbage and help to keep within the two-bag/container garbage limit.

The Township provides curbside collection on a bi-weekly basis. See the first page of the newsletter that has a chart to when your area has pick up. Recyclable materials can also be deposited in the bins located at the back of the Municipal Building. Bins are clearly marked as to where to put your recyclables. Please remember that only recyclable items may be left there, *no garbage*.

Reusable household construction and renovation materials can be brought to the Habitat for Humanity ReStore at the corner of Second and North Street.

Please remove all lids and food contents before recycling, rinse containers and remove caps.

steel (tin) food cans aluminum cans No. 1 plastic **bottles** (e.g. pop bottles) No. 2 plastic **bottles** (e.g. shampoo bottles) glass bottles and jars (it is not necessary to separate coloured from clear glass) (wine and liquor bottles may be returned to The Beer Store for a deposit refund)

Remove labels and rinse both steel and aluminum cans. Place lids inside cans and pinch in the rim of the can to reduce injuries to recycling workers.

newspapers and flyers
magazines
phone books
boxboard/small boxes (e.g. cereal
boxes)
paper egg cartons
toilet/towel paper rolls
clean milk cartons
clean pizza boxes
all other paper products (e.g. mail,
computer paper)

Cardboard boxes should be broken down and bundled in 2' x 2' x1' bundles and placed beside the yellow box.

All food trays, strawberry containers, etc. should be placed in garbage.

Place your blue box in your driveway for pick up by7:30 a.m.

Recycling

Recycling saves trees, protects habitat, helps reduce greenhouse gases, reduces the need for landfills, and curbs pollution. The average homeowner can reduce garbage by as much as 30 or 40 per cent by recycling. Increasing the use of your blue box will minimize household garbage and help to keep within the two-bag/container garbage limit.

The Township provides curbside collection on a bi-weekly basis. See the first page of the newsletter that has a chart to when your area has pick up. Recyclable materials can also be deposited in the bins located at the back of the Municipal Building. Bins are clearly marked as to where to put your recyclables. Please remember that only recyclable items may be left there, *no garbage*.

Reusable household construction and renovation materials can be brought to the Habitat for Humanity ReStore at the corner of Second and North Street.

Please remove all lids and food contents before recycling, rinse containers and remove caps.

steel (tin) food cans aluminum cans No. 1 plastic <u>bottles</u> (e.g. pop bottles) No. 2 plastic <u>bottles</u> (e.g. shampoo bottles) glass bottles and jars (it is not necessary to separate coloured from clear glass) (wine and liquor bottles may be returned to The Beer Store for a deposit refund)

Remove labels and rinse both steel and aluminum cans. Place lids inside cans and pinch in the rim of the can to reduce injuries to recycling workers.

newspapers and flyers
magazines
phone books
boxboard/small boxes (e.g. cereal
boxes)
paper egg cartons
toilet/towel paper rolls
clean milk cartons
clean pizza boxes
all other paper products (e.g. mail,
computer paper)

Cardboard boxes should be broken down and bundled in 2' x 2' x1' bundles and placed beside the yellow box.

All food trays, strawberry containers, etc. should be placed in garbage.

Place your blue box in your driveway for pick up by7:30 a.m.



Angelo Spadafora Owner

343 Second Line W. Sault Ste. Marie, ON P6C 2J6

PH: 705.450.4888

BARBERSHOP

STAXABLE INCOME TAX SERVICE



2903 Second Line West
Prince Township, ON P6A 6K4

- Personal Income Tax
- Small Business Income Tax
- New Home / Renovation HST rebate

Jessica O'Donnell

Jessica@staxable.ca www.staxable.ca Cell: (705) 941-0735 Home: (705) 779-3154

"Don't spend your return, trying to file your return!"